
 
 
 
         August 10, 2021 
 
 
Dear CPS Families,  
 
You may see news coverage today about a challenging matter regarding Chelsea School 
Committee Member Henry Wilson. There is not much we can say about this ongoing matter at 
this time, but I’d like to share with you the following statement that has been communicated 
publicly: 
 
“The Suffolk County District Attorney notified City of Chelsea officials that Chelsea School 
Committee Member Henry Wilson would be arraigned today on charges related to an 
inappropriate relationship with a student in the Chelsea Public Schools. District officials are 
cooperating fully with the District Attorney, Chelsea Police Department, and other agencies 
involved in the investigation. An order has been issued prohibiting Mr. Wilson from any CPS 
campus and contact with any CPS student. The school district can provide no other details 
about the matter at this time, and all further questions should be directed to the District 
Attorney’s Office.” 
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Dr. Almi G. Abeyta 
Superintendent 
Chelsea Public Schools  
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